
LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

 
FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

May 17, 2017

TO: Honorable Carol Alvarado, Chair, House Committee on Urban Affairs
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: SB1670 by Lucio (Relating to a historic structure assistance program operated by a

municipally owned utility in certain municipalities; authorizing a fee.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Local Government Code allowing a municipally owned utility to charge
a historic structure fee not to exceed $1 a month if a majority of municipal voters approve the fee
in an election.  The historic structure fee would be used for the purpose of maintaining, operating,
and renovating the utility systems of certain historic structures under the historic structure
assistance program. The bill would only affect a municipality with a population of 135,000 to
230,000 located in a county that is located on the international border. 

The bill would take effect September 1, 2017.

Local Government Impact

The City of Brownsville does not anticipate any costs with implementing the provisions of the
bill. 

Source Agencies:
LBB Staff: UP, JGA, GG, BM, CL
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